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Now in our 26th year, the Lois Roth Endowment is 
pleased to report continued success honoring the legacy 
of Lois Wersba Roth, a career U.S. cultural diplomat, who 
devoted her life, before and during her government 
service, to international cultural exchange and to the 
search for mutual understanding. 

With the strong support of our alumni, loyal donors and 
our network of partner organizations around the world, 
we remain well-positioned both to sustain our current 
projects and to explore new opportunities, always faithful 
to the mission we first embraced in 1986: to foster and 
deepen international understanding through educational 
and cultural exchange. 

The Board and staff of the Endowment are deeply grateful 
to our many generous donors, whose unwavering support 
over the years has provided the resources needed for this 
lasting memorial to Lois and her life's work. Donations 
to the Endowment, large and small, help to keep it 
growing in both reach and impact. 

Country Programs 

In close cooperation with Fulbright Commissions abroad 
and with our other partners, programs in specific 
countries are at the heart of the Endowment's work, 
enriching the experience of American and non-Americans 
alike - students, scholars and artists - helping them fund 
professional opportunities that deepen their Fulbright 
experiences. 

Australia. Fulbrighter Margit Bowler (Reed College, 
Oregon) conducted research on Warlpiri, an aboriginal 
language spoken by 3,000 people in Australia's Northern 
Territories. Our award helped to defray the costs of Ms. 
Bowler's field work collecting data on linguistic quanti­
sers'OT Warlpiri. 

Bulgaria. Our partnership with the Elizabeth Kostova 
Foundation helps support the Dyankov Prize for 
translation into Bulgarian and the Sozopol Fiction-
Writing Seminar. (See Translation, Writing and 
Language Studies below). 

Denmark. Administered in cooperation with the 
American-Scandinavian Foundation and awarded before 
departure from the U.S., last year's award went to 
William Banks (U Wiscons in ) . Mr. Banks is 
selecting, editing and translating early 20th-century works 
by Georg Brandes, an influential Danish scholar and critic 
who wrote on national minorities, stateless peoples and 
the colonized. 

Finland. Two Fulbrighters working in Finland received 
grants this past year: Philip Robinson (Rensselaer 
Polytechnic Institute) is doing architectural research at 
Aalto University, where his grant is helping to fund 
experiments measuring the acoustics in historic churches 
in order to improve concert hall design. Amanda Tasse 
(U Southern California) used her grant to fund travel to 
the University of Lapland and the Midnight Sun Film 
Festival for research in neurocinematics, the study of 
perceptua l p rocesses in r e sponse to c inema. 
Additionally, in the summer of 2012, sculptor Christian 
Benefiel, recipient of a 2011 Roth Endowment award, 
returned to Finland to create a large-scale piece for the 
city of Pirkkala's permanent outdoor exhibition. 

France. The Endowment supported our 24th Prix 
Coindreau. (See Translation, Writing and Language 
Studies below). 

Iran. We helped the American Institute of Iranian Studies 
give its 10th award. (See Translation, Writing and 
Language Studies below). 

New Zealand. Our program with New Zealand supports 
students coming to study in the U.S. Last year's recipient 
of the Robin and Avril Winks award was Alex Latu, now 
completing a Master of Law degree in Administrative and 
Constitutional Law at New York University. Mr. Latu 
is interested in developing new legal structures to use in 
awarding and evaluating government contracts with 
private entities. 

Norway. After a year interning with the White House 
Task Force on Climate Change and Energy, Fulbrighter 
Katherine Edelen went to Norway's Peace Research 
Institute in Oslo to research the relationship between 
environmental factors and social conflict. Her award 


